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22 August 2023 
 
 
Dear Home Secretary 
 
 
RE: HMICFRS – PEEL Spotlight Report – Getting a grip. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this national report which brings together the learning 
from the previous round of PEEL inspections. Suffolk Constabulary has provided an update on the 
three recommendations for police forces, which is attached and will be published on my website.  
 
These matters are monitored through my Police and Crime Plan Performance Framework of reports 
to my Accountability and Performance Panel. The Workforce Report does update on retention plans 
and how the force is working to improve the well-being of officers and staff. The next report is 
expected in January which aligns with your recommendation deadline.  
 
The recommendation on ‘Force performance frameworks’ is impacted by the requirements set in my 
Police and Crime Plan Performance Framework and associated reports to my Accountability and 
Performance Panel. In addition, and in line with the Specified Information Order requirement, 
information about the National Policing Measures is routinely published on my website.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tim Passmore, Police and Crime Commissioner for Suffolk 
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